PROCEEDINGS OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS OF MITCHELL COUNTY, IOWA
Tuesday, March 12, 2013

The Board of Supervisors convened at 8:30 a.m. with all members present. Also present were Chuck Pajer,
Penney Morse, Jerry Fisk, Sheriff Greg Beaver and Jim Cross (Press News). Motion by Marreel, second by Voaklander to
approve the agenda. All voted aye.

County Attorney Mark Walk stated that he is working on language to amend Ordinance #15 regarding the
clearance of snow or ice on county roads during the winter months. The site for the new St. Ansgar roads shop was
discussed.

Tom Madden of Yaggy Colby Associates discussed the bidding process for the Valent wastewater plant project.
The plans and specs have been made available for bidders. Project is moving forward.

Motion by Voaklander, second by Marreel to approve the minutes of the March 5™ meeting. Roll call vote: all
ayes.

The Mitchell County 2012/2013 property schedule was reviewed. Supervisor Voaklander stated that the County’s
insurance carrier will be conducting appraisals of the county’s property this spring.

Items of note: Voaklander reported on the North lowa Community Action meeting. The Clerk of Court report for
February was received in the amount of $1,603.72.

Mitchell County Engineer Rich Brumm reported that the gravel roads are soft due to the rain and the wet snow.
Rich is getting quotes to repair the roads foreman’s pickup truck which caught on fire.

Dan Schroeder and Laura Clement of NJACOG gave an update on the county’s Hazard Mitigation Plan. Reviewed
and scored hazards that could occur and reviewed mitigation ideas.

Motion by Voaklander, second by Marreel to approve the claims. Roll call vote: all ayes.

Meeting adjourned at 10:09 a.m.
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